

# TLC - "Nursery" NEWSLETTER – 21st September 2018 Succos / Ha'azinu - סוכות / האזינו

# "IT TAKES A BIG HEART TO SHAPE LITTLE MINDS"

Dear Parents and Grandparents, we hope you had an easy fast...'G'mar Chasima Tova! And we wish you all a prosperous and bountiful Sukkos.

This has been quite a short week for the children, but they have spent their time with us preparing and learning about Succos, and trying to build on their many other skills.

**Monday**: To start our week off we had a birthday to celebrate at nursery! Happy 3<sup>rd</sup> birthday to Alex! Cakes, candles, presents and more, birthday number 3 has so much in store! Thank you for bringing in





birthday cake to share with your little friends! Love from all of us at TLC

The children sat down with their teachers today to discuss the Succah and its symbolic importance. We had loads of fun learning about the time Hashem provided for the Israelites in the wilderness, after they







were freed from slavery, and about how the Succah is symbolic of that time. The children then set off picking out different leaves and petals from the natural resources gathered, and then adding glitter









paints, and sequins to their heart's content. Avital held hers up to the teacher and asked "Can we make another one." We are glad you liked your Succah decorations children!

We asked what the children were going to do with their decorations and Natan said "I'll hang it up for mummy." and Samuel said "I'll give mine to Emy."

## Such lovely ideas Children!!

**Thursday**: The children had an action packed day today. With plastic knives in hand ready to spread, the children were asked to decorate a biscuit with different shades of green icing, and then using cereals and pieces of yoyo bear naturel snacks built their Succah. The children had fun picking out light and dark shades of green icing to spread on their biscuit like grass. Then using shreddies as building blocks, and naturel snacks as grass, or in some cases as the roof, put together their very own yummy Succah.







The children also had an opportunity to practice their writing skills, following dotted lines as closely as they could, and then decorating with as many colours as they could find. The children loved their work so much they asked to send them home, so we hope you enjoyed that extra gift in their bags.





To top things off later we played a fun game with shapes where the children had to match chalk lined shapes on the paper, with the objects around the room. They all managed to match up the shapes perfectly, and even move the object around a few times until it fitted just right. Really impressive work children.

Friday: Shabbos Mummy and Daddy are Emy and Alex



Wishing you all a Chag Sameach, good Shabbos and a lovely weekend!

### The TLC Team

Tracy, Becky, Nikki, Ayse, Kristina and Rachel



# **GALLERY EXTRA**

